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AFC President’s Message – Susan Hobbes, AIA 
I would like to thank the 2002-2003 AFC Officers Ann McGuire, Past President 
and Frank Coppinger, President for all of their efforts in support of the Council.  
Under Frank’s leadership, two AFC conferences were held in conjunction with 
other councils to expand networking opportunities. Also during Frank’s tenure 
as President, a survey of AFC members was conducted to look at ways of 
improving the Council’s performance in meeting the needs of the members.  
Ann is receiving accolades for her facilitation of the Strategic Planning session 
at the Spring Conference and we are disappointed that she is unable to 
participate in the Strategic Planning session prior to the Fall Conference. 
 
Speaking of the 2003 AFC Fall Conference, we are excited about the 
opportunity to visit two campuses in the Dallas-Fort Worth area.  
 
Texas Christian University’s (TCU) roots date back to the late 1800’s, but the 
current site held classes beginning in 1911. TCU has a student body of 
approximately 7,000, and the campus encompasses 260 acres in residential 
Fort Worth. TCU is 25 miles from the Dallas/Fort Worth International Airport 
and four miles southwest of downtown Fort Worth on University Drive.  
 
Southern Methodist University (SMU) was founded in 1911, has a total 
enrollment of 11,000 and the campus has 76 buildings on 165 acres. The 
spacious, tree-lined campus is located in University Park, five miles north of 
downtown Dallas.  
 
Julie Barrett along with Larry Garrison, our TCU host, have prepared the 
schedule of events for Thursday, October 16. The theme for the conference is 
Managing Change: Managing How We Change or Changing How We Manage. 
Thursday’s agenda focuses on the building side of managing change, how 
facility managers are being asked to do more with less. The morning session 
will include a discussion of the impact of operational costs of LEED Certification 
on the life-cycle of a building. Campus tours of three new TCU facilities will be 
conducted by the building users who are prepared to speak candidly about the 
positive impact of their new facilities as well as what they wish they had done 
differently.   
 
Friday, October 17 takes us to SMU. Friday’s conference looks at the people 
side of managing change, understanding perceptions of what building owners 
want and learning to effectively communicate with building stakeholders. 
Friday afternoon will conclude with a campus tour.  
 
The hotel for the conference is the Westin City Center, (formerly the Le 
Meridien), one of the official IFMA World Workplace hotel sites. Although the 
official deadline for hotel reservations was August 26 the rate of $139 is still 
being honored. Please visit the AFC website for more conference information.  
 
See you in Dallas! 



New Council Members 
Welcome to the following people who joined the council during the 
months of July and August: 
 
Edward A. Cook  
ServiceMaster By Brown  
Albuquerque, NM  
 
Francis M. De Simone  
Building Envelope Consultant  
Framingham, MA  
 
Lynn E. Hahn  
Universal Electric  
Bridgeville, PA  
 
Gary J. Hinchee  
DeVry University Inc.  
Fort Washington, PA  
 
Yvone E. Hobbs, CFM  
Kaiser Permanente  
Hayward, CA  
 
Kenneth A. Krausfeldt  
Spectra Contract Flooring  
Cypress, CA  
 
Monica Youngs  
Catapult Communications  
Morrisville, NC  
 
Cathleen E. DeFrances  
Kenneth Boroson Architects LLC  
New Haven, CT    
 
Walter L. Gray, Sr.  
George Washington University  
Washington, DC    
 
Pattie B. Kavanaugh  
Arlington, VA    
 
Paula M. Pratt  
BLDD Architects Inc.  
Bloomington, IL    
 
Kenneth E. Williams  
University of St. Francis  
Fort Wayne, IN    



Council Officers – Committee Chairs 
PRESIDENT  

Susan M. Hobbes, A.I.A.  
Director, Planning and Construction  
UNLV  
4505 Maryland Parkway  
Box 451027  
Las Vegas, NV 89154-1027  
USA  
T: (702) 895-1046  
F: (702) 895-4960  
E: shobbes@ccmail.nevada.edu 

VICE PRESIDENT 
William (Bill) M. 0’Neill  
Facilities Manager, West Bank  
University of Minnesota  
57 Heller Hall  

271 – 19
th 

Avenue South  
Minneapolis, MN 55455  
USA  
T: (612) 625-9580 
F: (612) 626-9408  
E: oneillb@facm.umn.edu 

TREASURER 
Jorge J. Abud  
Assistant Vice President, Facilities & 
Administrative Services  
American University  
Office of Finance and Treasurer  
4400 Massachusetts Ave. NW  
Washington, DC 20016-8033  
USA  
T: (202) 885-2731  
F: (202) 885-3278  
E: jorge@american.edu 

SECRETARY 
Douglas J. Rollman 
Vice President 
The Protection Engineering Group, 
PLC 
14325-F Willard Road 
Chantilly, VA   20151 
United States  
T: 703-488-9990 
F:     612-625-6681 
E: drollman@pegroupplc.com

 
 
 
 
 
 

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT  
Frank J. Coppinger  
General Manager, Facility Services  
Toronto District School Board  
45 York Mills Road  
North York, Ontario M2P 1B6  
Canada  
T: (416) 397-2417  
F: (416) 397-2569  
E: frank.coppinger@tdsb.on.ca 

 
 
 
 
 
 
STRATEGIC PLANNING CHAIR  

Ann McGuire  
Director, Facilities Planning and Management  
Queens University of Charlotte  
1900 Selwyn Avenue  
Charlotte, NC 28274  
USA  
T: (704) 337-2340  
F: (704) 337-2503  
E: mcguirea@Rex.queens.edu 

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY  
Julie Barrett  
Pinnacle One  
University Tower  
4199 Campus Drive, Suite 650  
Irvine, CA 92612  
USA  
T: (949) 854-5237  
F: (949) 854-5239  
E: jbarrett@pinnacleone.com 

COMMUNICATION COMMITTEE CHAIR  
Andrew Williams  
Director, Space Management  
University of Cincinnati  
P.O. Box 210643  
Cincinnati, OH 45221-0643  
USA  
T: (513) 556-2176  
F: (513) 556-1377  
E: andrew.williams@uc.edu



 


